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\5 January 2015

Dear William

Thank you for your letter of 22 December regarding petition P-04-614
supporting the Arriva Trains Wales first class service from Holyhead to Cardiff.

| have considered options regarding the future of this service and | wrote to all
Members on 1 December outlining the improvements which will be made. |
enclose a copy for ease of reference.
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All Assembly Members

01 December 2014

Dear Assembly Members

I am writing to inform you about changes to the provision of First class on the
North—South Wales Premier Express rail service.

We have been working with Arriva Trains Wales to improve the catering
provided on this service. From 15 December, 2014, first class will be
rebranded to business class with a catering service in keeping with the needs
of business travellers. A range of hot meals will be served by a travelling chef
and will be available for all passengers using the service. There will be a new,
more extensive and flexible menu range and three course meals will be
available in the evening and either a continental breakfast or hot breakfast rolls
provided in the mornings.

Business class passengers will have their meals served at their table, as part
of the ticket price. Standard class passengers will be able to purchase any of
the food options, as at present. Standard class passengers will also be able to
pay a supplement to upgrade to the business class carriage.

Arriva Trains Wales have provided assurance that there will be no staff
redundancies as a result of these changes, and it will improve the marketing
and promotion of the service to generate additional patronage.
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